
 
 
 

     MEMORANDUM 
 
 TO: Real Estate & Transportation Committee 
  Commissioner Bill Read, Chairman 
  Commissioner Justin Troller 
  Commissioner Phillip Walker 
  
 FROM: City Attorney’s Office 
 
 DATE:  December 18, 2017 
 
 RE: Right-of-Way Purchase – North Wabash Avenue – Parcel 109 
 
 Attached for your consideration is a right-of-way purchase agreement for the 
purchase of Parcel 109, which is required for the North Wabash Avenue Extension Project 
(from 10th Street to Fairbanks Street).  The property is residential and is located on the west 
side of N. Wabash Avenue, north of 10th Street.   The owners are Paul and Rosemary 
Prebor. 
 

The proposed settlement reflected in the purchase agreement is for a whole taking 
of the subject property after extensive negotiations with the owners.  The required right-of-
way needed from this parcel is a partial taking of 11,276 square feet along the Wabash 
Avenue frontage and 2,239 square feet for a temporary construction easement.  The partial 
taking would include all site and building improvements. 
 

The City’s appraiser, Burl Wilson, MAI, performed a direct sales analysis of other 
comparable properties sold in the same market and found that sales ranged from $45,000 
to $199,000.  After making qualitative adjustments for differences in transactional and 
property characteristics to the subject property, Mr. Wilson reconciles to a value of $124,300 
for the subject property.  Staff has reached a proposed global settlement purchase price of 
$180,000. This sum represents an all-inclusive settlement that estimates a payment of 
$160,000 to the owners of the parcel and $20,000 in statutory attorney fees and costs.   
 

Transportation Impact Fee revenue is allocated for this project in the FY 2018 
Transportation Fund’s North Wabash Avenue Extension Right of Way Acquisition project 
budget.  Taking into consideration the appraisal report and the potential expenses related 
to eminent domain litigation (estimated to be $142,000) should an agreement not be 
reached, it is recommended that the City Commission authorize the purchase of parcel 109 
for the North Wabash Avenue Extension Project per the terms stated above and authorize 
the appropriate City officials to execute all necessary documents to finalize the transaction.  
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